GENERAL MEETING TRAILS END CLUB

Meeting called to order by Floyd Neal at 8:30 AM on Feb. 27, 2017

Board members present: Floyd Neal, Bonnie Moore, Kathy Fraser, Ray Maanika, Muriel McCallum, Maureen

Colburn, Ellie Scott, Jim Frost,

Board members absent: Judy Perras-Lenz

Attendance: 203

Opening Prayer: Vern Pusch

Pledge of Allegiance: Roger Manch

Introduction of Newcomers to the Park: none

The business section of the last meeting minutes were read by Ray Maanika

Motion to approve the minutes as read by Clayton Zimmerman, Motion Carried

Guest speaker: none

Unfinished business: none

Manager's Report:

Bonnie said March 1 is the start of open season for 1st chance on reservations for the next season.

Treasurer's Report:

Bank Balance: \$16,760 Weekly Revenue: \$3,812 Expenses: \$3,612 Year to date revenue \$45,428

Weekly Event Attendance:

Sunday Brunch-0

Jam session-81

Entertainment-155

Thursday Dinner-277

Friday Lunch-56

Saturday Breakfast-112

For a weekly total of 681. Year to date event attendance is 9,322.

Muriel mentioned she recieved 3 HEB receipts marked Thursday dinner (Feb 23) on one of them but no name as to who to pay. Could the person see me after the meeting?

Motion to Accept: JoAnne Higgs, carried

Please check the Board's Board for the Board Meeting Minutes, the General Meeting Minutes and the Weekly Financial Spreadsheet:

Board Announcements:

Today is skinny Monday. At 5pm bring your dishes to the hall. Cost is \$4.

Ellie Scott announced that Jose's Cafecita wants to feed donuts and coffee to 100 people on March 7. She will post a sign up list for those interested.

Suggestion Box: none

Announcements from the floor:

Tour director JoAnne Higgs said there is a list posted for anyone interested in a Memphis/Nashville trip in mid March. See her board for other tours and information.

Sandy Robinson said that things are starting to slow down. See her board for information on current things happening.

Joe Moore said the last newsletter is now out in electronic form and will be delivered in hard form today. **Linda Stainer** has corrected some problems on the web page and posted some new pictures. She would like new pictures from anyone who would like them posted on the web site.

Joyce Kudja is trying to update the park directory. She needs the contact and lot information from any new park residents. She also has a few directories left from last year. If you would like one see her.

Sunshine lady has (2) cards to be signed at her station.

Health Don Chatterton said he has a Mr. Donaven available after the meeting to talk about the upcoming scans. There will be a CPR class on March 5.

Tues. Entertainment:

Rewind cost is \$7

Park Activity Coordinators:

Numerous upcoming activities within the park were described. Comprehensive activity information is also included in the monthly newsletter. Please contact the Activity Coordinators, check the user friendly trailsendclub.com website or the Activity Board for more details.

Thursday dinner will be South Bermuda and will be roast beef and all the trimmings.

50/50 Draw took in \$111 and \$56 was awarded to lucky ticket holders.

Adjournment: Motion to adjourn the meeting was by Jean Magnusson and seconded by Sue StSauver, Motion was carried.

Meeting adjourned at 9:00 am

Peggy Hulteen led in singing God Bless America and was accompanied by Peggy Anderson on the keyboard.

Recorded by Ray Maanika